
Surry Planning Board 
1 Village Road 

Surry, NH 
 
 

 
Minutes: November 27, 2024 
  
Present: Ron Profaizer, Laura Barrett, Matt Goodwin 
 
7:09 PM   
 
The minutes of the October meeting were accepted. (Ron, Laura) 
 
Ron reminded us that the terms of Pete and Eva are up in March 2025.  The filing period for candidacy is 
at the end of January. 
 
Our December meeting will fall on Christmas.  Ron told us that the Selectmen have posted a general 
statement that all town committee meetings that fall on holidays will be cancelled.  Our next meeting will 
be in January 2025. 
 
Mail:  SWRPC has sent notice of a roundtable discussion scheduled for December 5 in Temple.  We 
received a driveway permit application from Jason Martin, who lives at 40 Farm Road but requests a 
driveway for his lot that fronts on the Old Walpole Road.  The Board reviewed the application and made 
recommendations:  The application did not show the width of the driveway and the required 5% slope 
down from the road to a culvert was not clear.  The application with recommendations was returned to the 
Selectmen.  We received notice that Gareth Williams has applied for an expedited minimal impact 
wetlands permit from the state.  He is replacing an overflow pipe from a pond. 
 
Bruce Smith has presented some amendments to the Zoning Ordinance.  If amendments are to be 
considered at the March 2025 Town Meeting the public hearing must occur in late January or very early 
February.  Laura responded that since we are in the middle of updating the Master Plan and have not 
received the results of the survey, we should wait until that process in complete and then look at 
ordinances to see if they comply with Master Plan goals.  There may be several changes to be considered. 
 
Adjournment 8:20 PM 
 
Laura Barrett 
Secretary 
 


